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In case of a pastoral  
emergency after office 

hours, please call  
314-961-2393 x 218 

Martie Metzler’s extension  
Martie will get a notice on her 

cell phone.   
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peace. 

it does not mean to be in a place 

where there is no noise, trouble 

or hard work. it means to be in 

the midst of those things and still 

be calm in your heart. 
 

Dear Emmanuel Family, 

 Recently, my family and I traveled to a place where there is an increasing 

amount of noise, trouble, and hard work. Noise from bustling crowds and suicide 

bombs; trouble, for people do not understand one another, and the hard work of 

finding a better way amidst lost refugees and even more lost extremists. 

 Chris and I contemplated for weeks whether or not we should follow 

through with our long-awaited trip to Turkey. Friends and family called asking us 

to re-consider. We prayed, we planned, we waited; and in the end we decided to 

go. I'd like to tell you that we had no fear as we set off on our adventure, but being 

new parents gave us a greater sense that we are not in fact invincible. 

 Between the jet-lag, anxiety of a new atmosphere, children clinging to me 

begging for food while crying, “Syria problem,” and keeping constant watch for 

young men with large black back-packs and empty eyes, I felt physically sick. 

What was I thinking? Why did I bring my young son here? Our first morning in 

Istanbul, I was barely there. I felt terrible. I felt terrified. As we entered the Hagia 

Sophia I made my way to a cold marble ledge and sat down. I imagined the    

thousands who had worshiped there, both Christian and Muslim. I knew, that at 

times in the past it had been a place of peace and violence, because you could feel 

it. You could feel the love and pain as you touched the stone that held those 

memories. 

 My body was in a strange way bottling up all of those same feelings. 

Peace and prayer, terror and violence. I stared up at the beautiful ceiling littered 

with mosaics depicting my Lord and prayed to God that peace would prevail, both 

in my body and in this place. I'm sure hours went by as people swirled around me. 

I missed seeing most of the Hagia Sophia, but I gained a great deal of insight from 

being there. Peace, as the poem above reminds us, is first internal. We need to 

have it within us before we can spread it beyond us. 

 It was never easy to see so many refugees homeless on the streets, and we 

made sure to listen to our gut when a person or place seemed dangerous, but we 

Continued on page 2 
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Food Center News 

What is the “Task Force for the Hungry”? 
 

The Diocesan “Task Force for the Hungry” speaks and acts on behalf of hungry people, funds food 
ministries, raises awareness about hunger and poverty issues, and serves as a resource to food ministries within 
the Diocese of Missouri. Funds generated throughout the year provide the capital to help support six hunger 
ministries (parish food banks) within the Diocese. Our long-time friend Deacon Kevin McGrane is the Task 
Force Chair.  

Emmanuel supports the efforts of the Task Force through cash donations from the Food Center out of 
direct donations from parishioners.  Charlotte Martin is our parish point-of-contact for the Task Force.   

May has been designated Diocesan “Hunger Month.” You can find out more about this effort or get 
involved at http://www.diocesemo.org/ministries/diocesan/task-force-hungry/ or follow on Facebook at The 
Hunger Page. 

Continued from page 1 

were able, as the week progressed, to let peace be the impulse of our travel, and nomad the spirit of our footsteps. 

 As you  may have heard, there was a suicide bombing last Saturday, March 19, near Taksim Square, on one 

of the very streets where we walked just a few weeks ago. The thought of having been in that place made me sick all 

over again. How could someone do this? What can we do to show people that there is a better way? 

 There is no easy answer for how to end violence and extremism in our world, but together we can work to 

make sure that it is not fueled or fashioned by what comes forth from us. We have a long way to go in our 

understanding of other faiths. Heck, we have a long way to go in understanding our own. But in a nut-shell, it's about 

peace with God and neighbor in the midst of noise, trouble, and hard work. We must pray for peace to prevail in our 

hearts so that we do not add to the hatred and fear that pervades our culture. 

 May God give you the strength to choose the path that leads to God, and may the peace of Christ be always 

with you. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

The Rev. Melanie Slane 

One of the surviving icons inside The 

Hagia Sophia from the 12th century. 

Imprint of a gold cross dug out 

from the wall in The Hagia 

Sophia, when it was converted 

into a mosque in 1453. 

Standing outside The Hagia Sophia, 

March 2016. 
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Gratitude VBS is back!  

When:  Wednesday and Thursday, June 1 and  2, 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

  Friday, June 3, 9 a.m . to 1 p.m.  

  Sunday, June 5, Gateway 180 Family Service Project  

Where:  Emmanuel Episcopal, 9 S Bompart Ave, Webster Groves, MO 63119  

Register: www.christwg.org/vbs $15 per child, $25 per family 

  Or call  Emmanuel at 314.961.2393 and ask for the Rev. Melanie  Slane 

This program is for age 3, potty trained, to fourth grade,  

5th graders and older are welcome as helpers 

Scholarships are available, please contact clergy for details 

Emmanuel Episcopal and Christ Lutheran Churches 

TRiVIA NiGHT 

Saturday April 2, 2016 

First Congregational Church of Webster Groves 

Doors open at 6:30 p.m., Games begin at 7:00 p.m. 

            Heads/Tails ~ 50/50 Raffle ~ Mulligans ~ Attendance Prizes 

$25 Donation/person 

To register call WRHM Office 314-961-5082 or Email wrhm@whrm.org 
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Upcoming Adult Forum Programs 

April 3: Sr. Carla Mae Streeter, Biblical and Theological Foundations for Refugee Ministry.   Refugees are 
much in the news these days.  What does our faith tradition have to say that would help us consider faithful 
responses to the crisis?  Sr. Carla Mae Streeter, OP, Professor Emeritus at Aquinas House will explore with 
us what our faith tradition says, beginning with the Bible.   

 

April 10:  International Institute of St. Louis, Paul Costigan, VP, Director of Program Development & 
Quality Assurance.  The International Institute offers comprehensive adjustment services for refugees and 
immigrants in our community.  In this presentation, we will be given an overview of the work that the 
Institute does and hear about their latest efforts in helping refuges in St.  Louis. 

 

Office IT Update 
 

After the departure of our IT staff member, Glenn Dunn, Emmanuel 

entered  into a contractual agreement for Information Technologies (IT) and 

Audio Visual (AV) support with Webster University. Over the past few months, 

Dan Appleyard has been meeting with our IT Department support team from 

Webster, and they have reviewed the current status our network cabling  and our computer hardware 

and software. After completing a thorough inventory of our current system, we have received a detailed 

infrastructure enhancement proposal. At this time, Dan is reviewing the proposal and considering a 

“phased” implementation, beginning with rewiring our in-house network. Those who are interested in 

finding out more about this project or interested in supporting the 1st phase of the project are invited to 

contact Dan. 

Faith Quest Children Count Their Blessings While Supporting UTO 

Ingathering—April 10 

Faith Quest children have been counting their blessings during Lent and 
putting coins in the UTO boxes. They have learned about where this money 
is used: Playground equipment, a kitchen at St. Stephen's in Feguson, a 
farm in Indianapolis to feed the hungry, and science labs so that students can 
learn from actually doing science experiments instead of just reading about 
them. (You may have seen some brightly colored test tubes around the  
Faith Quest rooms.) 

The boxes will all be collected on Sunday, April 10 at all services. We collect 
the contents of these boxes twice a year and send the money to fund the projects 
that are selected each year. 

Peg Cooper is on the National Board of UTO and is instrumental in the selection process. 
If you would like a box to continue this “count your blessings” ministry, please let me know. 
Chris Wagnon 
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Update on Emmanuel’s Participation in OUR WRHM Building Project 

It’s not too late to make a contribution to Emmanuel’s pledge for the 
Webster Rock Hill Ministries Building Addition Project. The building addition will 
cost approximately $288,000, and as of March the donors have been very generous. 
The project has received two grants (one from Episcopal Presbyterian Health Trust).  
In addition to grants, the OUR fund-raising committee has reached out to all the 
religious organizations in Webster and members of those organizations.   

Emmanuel committed to raising $25,000. We are very happy to report that as of March 25 we were 
well over our goal!  We hope to report to the ’OUR’ committee our final numbers by mid-April.  In the 
meantime, as a result of the community’s generous donations, construction is about to begin.  And thanks to 
the Cornelson Foundation, WRHM will receive an additional $50,000 for raising $25,000.  We will keep 
you apprised of the progress. And publicize future activities around this new building addition 
made possible by the 63119 community! 

 

Emmanuel Play Readers Bring Comedy to Emmanuel 

Friday, April 22, 2016 – Show starts at 7 p.m. 

 

“You can’t be too careful these days, that’s what I always say!” This is the recurring theme of 
Carolyn Lane’s comedy, aptly titled “You Can’t Be Too Careful.” Two inexperienced and 
bungling bank robbers played by Karl Reif and Matt Keefer need a place to “lay low” until the 
“heat” is off. Unfortunately for them, they choose the home of kindly Harriet (Anne Benson). But 
she is not alone. When our inept robbers stumble in, they also meet up with Harriet’s bridge club. 
There’s sweet but naïve Edna (Donna Erickson), no-nonsense and possibly borderline paranoid 
Alice (Tammy Free), and perhaps the most even-keeled of the group, Madge (Janet Dobbs). Along 
the way a number of unexpected house guests appear, causing the robbers to feel like they chose 
Grand Central Station as their hide out. We invite you to join the fun as these four lovely ladies 
work their magic. Doors open at 6:30, and the play starts at 7 p.m.  $4.00 covers the cost of 
refreshments. 

APRIL INGATHERING 

During April we will be collecting for International Institute 

the following items: 
 

Household Items 
Blankets or comforters (can be gently used) 

Umbrellas  

Large kitchen bowls 

Pots/pans (can be gently used) 

Towels (can be gently used) 
 

Personal Hygiene Items 
Shampoo/conditioner  Size 3-5 diapers (large) Soap 

Toothbrush/toothpaste body lotion   Hair Brush 
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March 11, 2016 

ST. LOUIS – Webster University senior music education major 

Connor R. Scott took first place in the inaugural Student 

Conducting Competition, hosted by the Southwestern division of 

the American Choral Directors Association, on Wednesday, March 

9, 2016. The event was held in Kansas City.  

The three-round competition finished with three undergraduate 

conductors leading and rehearsing two pieces with a demonstration choir from Arkansas, adjudicated by 

choral experts from Oklahoma, Kansas, Missouri, and Texas. Overall, 32 students entered the 

undergraduate category. Scott was awarded $250 prize money in recognition of his prowess. Other 

finalists were from Bethel College (Kansas) and Texas Tech. In the graduate division, both winners were 

from state schools in Colorado.  

I really was surprised that I won, but I have some great mentors here at Webster University, and I 

couldn’t have done it without them,” Scott said. “Webster University has helped me grow immensely 

over the past four years. I get a lot of personal attention from the faculty. A lot of larger schools don’t 

provide the same experience, and I am very fortunate for that.”  

Scott said he first had to submit a video that demonstrated his work to be accepted into the competition. 

During the two-day event, Scott worked with a high school choir from Bentonville, Arkansas.  While he 

had not met the choir prior to the competition, he knew and studied their song choices for several weeks 

in advance.  The focus of the competition was to demonstrate conducting prowess -- gesture, ability to 

gain results, demonstration of musicianship -- within an 8-minute segment for each round.  Scott led the 

choir in rehearsing two pieces of music in the semi-finals, and a different two pieces in the finals.  

“I wasn’t nervous,” Scott said. “Instead, I just kept my head down and gave it my all.”  

“Kudos have poured in from around Missouri,” said Webster University Professor Jeffrey Carter, who 

managed the competition and happens to be one of Connor’s teachers at Webster University. “Connor is 

a mighty impressive young man. His win reflects his strengths, and is also a sign of the training and 

development he received here in Webster Groves. He has fans all around the area who are 

delighted for this recognition too.”    

Scott’s primary teachers are Trent Patterson, Director of Choral Studies and Music Education, and 

Martha J. Hart, Associate Professor of Voice. Scott is a current Buder Scholar in the Department of 

Music, and has been a Fossett Scholar — meaning he has received the two highest musical honors in the 

music department. He currently carries a 4.0 grade point average. He is currently student-teaching in 

Lee’s Summit, Missouri with Amy Krinke at Lee’s Summit West High School and plans to become a 

music teacher after graduating. 

CONNNOR has been a Scholar Singer at Emmanuel since 2013!  

Webster Music Student Wins Regional Conducting Award 
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from the Wilderness to the Garden ... 
 

This year for the annual meeting of Episcopal Church Women in this diocese, the 
board of ECW has offered to 50 Episcopal women 24 hours of retreat, at no cost. 
The retreat will be held at the Pallottine    Renewal Center, which sits on 83 
lovely acres and has a chapel, very nice meeting rooms, good food, and even an 
indoor heated swimming pool. Each woman will have her own room, and the cen-
ter will serve us 3 full meals.  
Our retreat facilitator is the Rev. Pamela Dolan, the rector of Good Shepherd in 
Town and Country, and an earth tiller at Shepherd Farm. She writes an occasional 

religion column for the St. Louis Post Dispatch and recently completed a thesis on “Nearer God’s Heart: 
Church Gardens as Christian Practice.”  
“From the Wilderness to the Garden.” Two images of Creation dominate our 
Scriptures: the Wilderness and the Garden. These images resonate with our life 
experience and feed our souls at different times and places along our journeys. 
This retreat will invite us to take time to dwell on these images and allow them to 
nourish and challenge us.  
 April 29, 3 p.m., to April 30, 3 p.m.  
 Register online through diocesemo.org/ecw. First come, first served.  
 We will create a wait list. If you register and your plans change, please let 
 us know before the retreat date, so that another might participate.  
More about the center (including directions and video tours) at pallottinerenewal.org 15270 Old Halls 
Ferry Rd, Florissant, MO 63034  

All Women Are Invited to Women’s Book Club April Meeting 

 Emmanuel Women’s Book Club selection for April is Stoner by John Williams. Here’s a bit 
about this extraordinary book written in 1965:  “William Stoner is born at the end of the nineteenth century into a 
dirt-poor Missouri farming family. Sent to Mizzou’s ag school to study agronomy, he instead falls in love with 
English literature and embraces a scholar’s life, so different from the hardscrabble existence he has known. And yet, 
as the years pass, Stoner encounters a succession of disappointments: marriage into a “proper” family estranges him 
from his parents; his career is stymied; a transforming experience of new love ends under threat of scandal; and Stone 

rediscovers the stoic silence of his forebears.  John Williams’ luminous and deeply moving novel is a 
work of quiet perfection. William Stoner emerges from it not only as an archetypal American, but as 
an unlikely existential hero, standing, like a figure in a painting by Edward Hopper, in stark relief 
against an unforgiving world.” 

Please join us at 7:00 in the Dining Room on April 28...and feel free to invite friends, family, or other 
Emmanuelites to come with you and share our fellowship and light refreshments. If you have questions 
or wish to be added to the Book Club email list, please contact Ann McReynolds at 960-0560 or 
ARMcR@arm-mra.com.  

Meet the Strong Women of the Old Testament at Wednesday Morning Bible Study … Come join 
lively discussion at Emmanuel on Wednesday mornings at 10:30 as we study and discuss, “God of our Mothers:  
Face to Face with Powerful Women of the Old Testament” by Episcopal Priest, M. R. Ritley. The individual 
chapters cover Eve, Sarah, Hagar, Rebecca, Leah and Rachel, Ruth and Naomi, Judith, and Esther.  We will be 
studying one chapter a week. Questions? Call Laura McCord at 314.738.9139. 
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UPCOMING BAPTISMAL DATES  
 

Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and 
Baptismal Preparation Session.  At least one parent 
must attend a preparation session before a child may 
be baptized at Emmanuel. You need not have set a 
baptismal date to come to one of these sessions.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing 
your child here, please come. This is a wonderful 
opportunity to learn more about baptism.  
 

Call the church office at 961-2393 to make a 
reservation.  A light supper is served. 
 

 
Baptism Dates    Prep Classes  
          
April 3, 9 a.m.         April 12 6:00 p.m. 
May 8, 10:30 a.m.        May 3,, 6 p.m. 
May 15, 9 a.m.     

CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 
Melanie Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 211) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Paul A. Metzler, Priest Associate 

Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Lauren Honz, Children’s Choir Director 

Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 
Susan Moenkhaus, Parish Assistant  for Finance and 

Administration (ext 249 or 210) 
Mimi Shipp, Parish Assistant for Ministry Support  (ext 209) 

Deborah Primm, Part-time Sexton 
Rachael Ludwig Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Ida Early, Senior Warden 
Donna Erickson, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Phil Smerek, Secretary 

Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 
Marilyn Keller, Jeannie Keyes & JoAnne Warren,  

Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Megan Wren & Martha LaFata,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & Paul LaFata, Facilities Management 

Melanie Slane, FaithQuest 
Al Ludwig, Scot Copeland, Matt Schunke, Rob Skinner,  

Men of Emmanuel 
Kristyn Brennan, Laurie Parker, Women of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Anne Benson & Hilary Perkins,  Parish Family Life 

Jerry Cooper, Worship 
 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mslane@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
lauranhonz@gmail.com 

 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
 

In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 
hours, please call 314-961-2393 x218  

If not answer, leave a message.  A member of the 
clergy will return your call ASAP! 

 
April 3 Second Sunday of Easter 
Team Captain: Maia Langdon 
1st Crucifer:: Clio Langdon 
3rd Crucifer:  Gracie Kaul 
Acolytes:  Josh Copeland, Lily Partridge 
 
April 10 Third Sunday of Easter 
Team Captain: Thomas Hotaling 
1st Crucifer:: Anne Buck 
3rd Crucifer:  Sawyer Buck 
Acolytes:  Alison Dunn, Sarah Kaul 
 
April 17 Fourth Sunday of  Easter  
Team Captain: Claire Hooker 
1st Crucifer: Emma Sabath 
3rd Crucifer: Jameson Howard 
Acolytes: Taylor Knapp, Sophia Wilson 
 
April 24 Fifth Sunday of Easter 
Team Captain:  Isabelle Appleyard 
1st Crucifer: Julianna Crang 
3rd Crucifer: Maia Langdon 
Acolytes: Lily Partridge, Cole Witte 
 
 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 
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March 30 
Pam Belloli 
Susie Skinner 
Benjamin Stephenson 
Mark Wright 
 
April 1 
Josh Copeland 
Caroline Hornberger 
 
April 2 
Susan Clauss 
Marilyn Keller 
Natalie Richter 
 
April 3 
Carletta Fielder 
 
April 4 
Dick Clark 
Betty Cochran 
Warren Druschky 
Suzanne Keefer 
Mary Ann Lemonds 
Christi Maginn 
 
April 5 
Jack Austin 
Julia Clark 
James Killion 
Jack McAllister 
 

 
April 6 
Madeline Gregston 
Delores Margos 
Kelsey Mitchell 
 
April 7 
Barbara Floodman 
Charles Miller 
Susan Mitchell 
 
April 8 
David Buck 
Mary Killion 
Charles Martin 
Amy Ryan 
 
April 9 
Scot Copeland 
Joel Crews 
Margaret Rowe 
Joseph Sanders 
 
April 10 
Paula Grow 
Sarah Kaul 
 
April 11 
Richard Keyes 
Barb Russell 
 
 
 

 
April 12  
Mary Ellen Bleyer 
Masen Hornberger 
Kathryn McGuire 
Courtney Popelstein 
Jessica Schunke 
 
April 13 
Peter Bogetto 
Bob Shillito 

Our sympathies to Peter 
Van Arsdale on the 
recent death of his 
mother, Betty Van 
Arsdale. 
 
Our sympathies to 
Dexter Schraer on the 
recent death of his 
mother, Helen Schraer. 
 
 

Congratulations to 
Rachel & Theron 
Perkowski on the 
February 15 birth of 
son, Trevor! 
 
.   

 
April 14 
Sarah Hornberger 
Katherine Schuchmann 
 
April 15 
Tina Kennedy 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Erin 
and Andy Mulchek on 
the February 16 birth of 
son, Patrick Michael! 
 
Congratulations to 
Courtney & Dan 
Poplstein on the March 
25 birth of son Charlie! 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES 

 
April 4 
Bob & Cecelia McFadden 
 
April 9 
Stanley & Valerie Walch 
 
April 11 
Dale & Judy Collier 
 
April 16 
Thomas & Traci Cahill 
Jack & Pat Shelby 
Bill & Rosie Wallis 
 
April 22 
John & Ann Begemann 
 
 

 
April 24 
Christopher &Melissa Patt 
 
April 25 
John & Paula Collins 
 
 

ABOUT THE PARISH FAMILY 

SAVE THE DATES 

 

 

Facilities Management Spring Clean Up Day is 

Saturday  April 2 
 

 

Fellowship Dinners resume Wednesday April 6 
 

Girl Scouts April Shower’s Collection 

April 9-16 (WRHM gets most of their annual personal 

care items through this drive!) 
 

Women’s Retreat April 29-30 
 

Pentecost Picnic May 15 following the 10:00 a.m. 

service 
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 

REQUESTED FOR: 

 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those you 
have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 
ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners:  Aaron Faust, Adam Erickson 
 

Brian Maginn, Christi & Denny Maginn's son 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew  
 
 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TESTS/TREATMENT 
Parishioners:   Andrew Davis 
 
Alice, friend of Betsy Mackey 
Wayne Moody, former parishioner 
Ed Porter, Lissa Johnson’s uncle 
Don Weiland, BrianWeiland’s father 
Wayne Wagnon, Bill Wagnon’s father 
Patty Tiernan, friend of Audrey Claxton 
Joy Ferguson, Doris Ferguson’s daughter-in-law 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Fran Gebhart, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Sue Snyder, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Charlie Schaefer, Tom’s father 
Doug Warner, Bob Ziegler’s friend 
Sue Hannah, Maureen Walsh’s friend 
 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Warren Druschky, Caroline Birdsall, Jack 
Shelby, Edythe Pangle,  Joan Amerman, and Roberta 
Gehbauer 
 
Jodi Adamson, Christi Maginn’s sister 
Gene Dames, Friend of Jennie Werremeyer 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch’s friends 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins’ step-father 
 

 
RECUPERATING 
Parishioners:  Caroline Birdsall, Bob Schnitker, George 
Kaiser,  Peg Cooper, Betty Cochran, Carl Deutsch 
 
Dave Torgeson, Nancy McClary’s friend 
 
 
THANKSGIVINGS 
Debby Martin 
 
 
 

 
SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners:  Carol Kimball 
 

Keith, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Hilah Lohr, Jerry Cooper’s cousin 
Richard Schuckenbrock, Dexter Schraer’s cousin 
Cole Hancock, infant son of Melanie Slane’s friend 
Larry Pickeral, former parishioner 
David Ripes, friend of Pam Belloli 
Eleanore Orman, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Shirley Hillebrand, friend of Maryellen Bell 
Ann Paullin, Betty Cochran’s sister 
Roberta Mackenzie, friend of Jennie Werremeyer 
Jim Wallace, Barb Russell’s brother-in-law 
Val Lewis, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Tina Smith Reckamp, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Renae Baker, Sandy & Phil’s daughter-in-law 
Cathy, friend of Delena Moredock 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's brother-in-law  
Debra Dean-Ciriani, Lisa Teczar’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
Kate Bell, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Keira Stout, child of Grace Clark’s co-worker 
Robert, Jane Emerson’s friend 
Glenda Morris, mom of Charlie Walch’s employee 
Alexandra Pawlik, Janet Dobbs’ friend 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Jean Weingaertner, Nan Rimbach 
 

Jim and Sarah Miller, Maryjane Hotaling’s parents 
Marguerite Arreano, Michael Martines’ aunt 
Ann Williams, Kevin Williams’ mother 
Parker Jane Allen, Mary Jane & Rick Kuhn’s granddaughter 
The Wight Family, friends of Dave/Mimi Shipp 
Lena Elizabeth Cuthill 
William Richardson Cuthill 
Nete Bublis, Maryellen Bell’s sister-in-law 
Keith Stumpf, JoAnne Warren’s friend 
Laura Worth, Shari Kelts’ friend 
Keturah Grunblatt, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Julie Drefke, Friend of Diana Knapp 
Becca Atherton, friend of Becca Shipp’s 
Becky Petty, friend of Melanie Slane 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Andrew Jones, Steve & Lisa Teczar’s nephew 
Charlotte Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Maggie & Jemma Moccasin, friends of Adult Mission Trip 
Greg Goodman, Barb Russell’s friend 
Katya Soll, Shari Kelts’ daughter 
Barbara Schlectic, Lynn Stephenson’s mother 
Murphy Family, friends of Kuhns 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

 

SUNDAYS 
Community Coffee Time 
Between 9:00 & 10:30 services 
 
Blood Pressure Screening 
April 3 10:15-11:00 Food Ctf. 
 

Faith Quest/Rite 13/J2A 
April 3, 10, 17 at 10:30 
 

Adult Forum  
April 3, 10, 17 at 10:30 a.m. 
 

Bible Study with Ron Crown 
April 3, 10, 17 at 10:30 Rm. 214 
 
Sr. High Parent/Youth  
Mission Trip Meeting 
April 3 at 11:130 a.m. Dining Rm 
 

Egg In-gathering for Christ 
Church 
April 10—leave in refrigerator 
 

Sr. High Group Worship & 
Einstein’s  
April 10 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
New Member Ministry Team 
April 10 at 11:30 a.m. 
 

Jr. High Bowling Event 
April 10, 1:00-3:30 p.m. 
 
 

MONDAYS 
Jr. High Leader Meeting  
April 4 at 6:30 p.m. 
 

Executive Committee 
April 11 at 5:30 p.m. 
 

Finance Committee 
April 11 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Caring Ministries Meeting 
April 11 at 7:30 p.m. 
 

 

 
TUESDAYS 

Newsletter Deadline 
April 5 
 

Contemplative Prayer 
April 12 at 5:30 p.m. Chapel 
 

Baptism Class 
April 12 at 6:00 p.m. (Call office) 

 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
Holy Eucharist at Noon 
Every Wednesday in Chapel 
 

Bible Study (Rm. 214) 
Every Wednesday at 10:30 a.m. 
 

Fellowship Dinners 
April 6, 13, 20 5:30-7:00 p.m. 
 

Cherub Choir 
Rehearsal at 6:00 p.m. 
 

Junior Choir 
Rehearsal at 6:30 p.m. 
 

Emmanuel Adult Choir  
Rehearsal at 7:30 p.m. 

 
 

THURSDAYS 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s 
Thursdays at 7:00 a.m. 
 

Discussion Group-Issues of 
Race 
March 31 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministries 
April 7 at 7:00 p.m.  
 

Sr. High Leaders Meeting 
April 7 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Noon-Thirty Brown Bag 
April 14 at 12:30 p.m. 
 
 

 
FRIDAYS 

EPS Vendor Fair 
April 8 6:30-8:00 p.m.  
Open to all, come see kid & purchase 
friendly stuff! 

 
SATURDAYS 

Facilities Mgmt.  
CLEAN UP DAY 
April 2 8:30 a.m. to Noon 
Lunch provided at Noon 
 

Diocesan Council Meeting at 
Emmanuel 
April 9 8:30a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
 

Katie Kopff Student Recital  
April 16 3:00 p.m. 

Webster University Webster University Webster University    

Scholar SingersScholar SingersScholar Singers   
 

You’ve seen their names but 

what’s the deal? 

 

Thanks to our Choral 

Director, Dr. Trent 

Patterson, we have access to 

some wonderful students 

who are studying voice or 

musical performance.   

Throughout the school year 

they rehearse on 

Wednesdays and sing on 

Sundays. We have grown 

fond of them and appreciate 

them sharing their talents! 

 

Spring 2016 

Lee Acton-Soprano 

Emmy Barbour-Alto 

Freddie Rice-Tenor 

Randell McGee 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is April 5, 2016 for the issue to be published on April 12, 2016.  All articles and 

information should be submitted to the Parish Office (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org or mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org) by 

email, if possible. Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 9:45 a.m. until after the 10:00 a.m. service.  
Sunday Service Schedule: 8:00a.m., 9:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.   

Propers for April 24—The Fifth Sunday of Easter 
Acts 11:1-18 
Revelation 21:1-6 
John 13:31-35 
Psalm 148 
 

Propers for April 3—The Second Sunday of Easter 
Acts 5:27-32 
Revelation 1:4-8 
John 20:19-31 
Psalm 150 
 

Propers for April 10—The Third Sunday of Easter 
Acts 9:1-6 
Revelation 5:11-14 
John 21:1-19 
Psalm 30 

Propers for April 17—The Fourth Sunday of Easter 
Acts 9:36-43 
Revelation 7:9-17 
John 10:22-30 
Psalm 23 
 
 


